
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 19 NOVEMBER 2007


EX.293/07
CAPITAL BUDGET OVERVIEW AND MONITORING REPORT:  APRIL TO SEPTEMBER 2007 (Key Decision)
 

(With the consent of the Chairman and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item had been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan).

Portfolio –
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter - The Director of Corporate Services submitted Report CORP.57/07 providing an overview of the budgetary position of the City Council's capital programme for the period April to September 2007.

Progress against the annual revenue budget was the subject of another report (CORP.56/07) on the agenda for this meeting (EX.292/07).

The Director provided an update on the overall capital budget position, including the monitoring and control of expenditure against budget allocation.

The Director provided details of the supplementary estimates for the 2007/08 captial programme and also outlined the proposed addition of the following schemes to the 2007/08 capital programme:

(a)  £261,500 for Longtown Market Town Initiative (MTI) townscape project, fully funded by external contributions:

(b)  £160,000 for Longtown MTI business grants, fully funded by grants.

The Director also commented that subject to Executive and Council approval of this report, the Disabled Facilities Grants budget would increase by £199,000, as additional grant funding had been received from the Department of Communities and Local Government.  Grant conditions required the Council to make a 40% contribution to the costs and this could be met from existing housing strategy budgets, specifically earmarked for Disabled Facilities Grants.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

1.  
That the contents of the report be noted.

2.  
That the expenditure of £160,000 for business improvement grants within the Longtown Market Town Initiative scheme, which would be funded from external grant, be noted.

3.  
That the release of funding to carry out Longtown MTI public realm project, at a cost of £261,500, which would be funded from external grant, be noted.

4.  
That additional spending of £199,000 on Disabled Facilities Grants for 2007/08 be recommended for approval to the City Council, to be funded from the additional DFG allocation received with the Council's 40% contribution being met from within the existing housing strategy budget.

Reasons for Decision - To note the budgetary position of the Council's Capital Programme as part of the budget process.
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